

STATE OF WASHINGTON DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

PO Box 47600 • Olympia, WA 98504-7600 • 360-407-6000

711 for Washington Relay Service • Persons with a speech disability can call 877-833-6341

September 7, 2016

Brooke De Witt Marine Servicenter Inc 2417 T AVE Anacortes, WA 98221

Announcing a Public Workshop concerning the Boatyard General Permit **Subject:**

Permit Number: WAG030095

Dear Brooke De Witt:

Ecology will host two informational workshops to explain the new Boatyard General Permit, answer questions, and provide training to permittees for electronic reporting. The Department of Ecology (Ecology) recently issued this permit for a fifth term, and it became effective on August 8, 2016, and will expire July 31, 2021. The new permit and accompanying Fact Sheet are available at http://www.ecy.wa.gov/programs/wg/permits/boatyard/index.html.

The locations and times of the workshops are:

Tuesday, September 20, 2016, 1:00 PM

Everett Community College Corporate and Community Ed Center, Room 110 300 Desmond Drive, Room ROA-32/34 2333 Seaway Boulevard Everett, Washington 98203

Wednesday, September 21, 2016, 1:00 PM

Ecology Headquarters Building Lacey, Washington 98503

Depending on the level of interest, following the main workshop Ecology will provide attendees with training focused on how to submit monitoring data and other required reports electronically, which is a new requirement of the permit.

If you plan to attend either workshop, please inform Dena Jaskar by phone or email at dena.jaskar@ecy.wa.gov or (360) 407-6401, and let her know whether you would like to attend the electronic reporting training session afterwards.

Sincerely,

Bill Moore, P.E. Manager

Program Development Services Section

Water Quality Program